Phys. Educe. January 12, 1940 Miss Anne M. Raymond 217 Dietrich Building Pocatello, Idaho My dear Miss Haymond: An announcement of the scholarships and fellowships to be offered here for the year 1940-41 is enclosed as requested in your letter of January 8. An application blank is also being sent to you, and your attention is called to the fact that all applications are due at this office by March 1. We do not offer a master's degree in physical education alone, but we do have quite a satisfactory program combining education and physical education as offered through the Department of Education. For this combined program the student is permitted to carry fifteen hours of work in physical education, write a thesis on some problem in teaching physical education, and complete the thirty hours for the degree with about ten hours of work in education proper. This program is planned especially for students expecting to teach in the secondary schools, and, up to date, it has worked out quite satisfactorily. Whether you are interested in a program of this sort, I do not know, but I thought it well to mention it. In applying for a scholarship with the expectation of beginning work on this program, you should indicate your major as education and physical education. Since you make inquiry about assistantships, I am referring your letter today to Dr. F. C. Allen, Head of the Department of Physical Education, for further reply. Perhaps you will wish also to apply for an assistantship in education. If so, please write directly to Dean R. A. Schwegler of the School of Mducation. If you have further questions to be answered, write to us again. Sincerely yours, Secretary to Dean E. B. Stouffer Enc.